

Thank you to the whole EYFS Team for the hard work you have put into making the Northway EYFS outdoor Learning environment so appealing for our youngest pupils. I'm desperate to have a drive of those JCB diggers!





LSTP: Yesterday we had a visit from our School Improvement Partner. It was good to bring her up to date with our plans and our progress. #Together

Northway Primary and Nursery School

Northway, Liverpool, L15 7JQ

Tel: 0151 722 3540

Summer 1 2021



www.northway.liverpool.sch.uk **VOLUME 2** Issue 15

NEWSLETTER

30th April 2021

Notes from the Headteacher's Study



Last day of April

Today sees the end of April which means we can welcome May with May Bank Holiday Monday (3rd May) ... just a guick reminder as most of us forgot in School!

This has been such a busy week in school as we welcomed candidates for our interview process to appoint new teachers

for September. I am pleased that after 191 applications and 25 observations, we were able to appoint. We were blessed by such a strong field of applicants which made the decision making so difficult. News on who has been appointed and where they will teach will follow very soon.

I would like to give a Northway Shining Shout-out to Chestnut Building Centre in Wavertree https://www.chestnutdirect.co.uk/ who gifted our Reception Classes tons of gravel so the staff were able to make an amazing outdoor construction site. It looks amazing! Together with the 'herb garden', Pirate Ship, water play and other refreshed features... the children are loving their learning opportunities.

Northway is part of the Liverpool Reading Project. Due to this we have been requested to host an additional INSET Day. We have pinned this to May Half Term to assist with childcare arrangements. The additional INSET Day will be Friday 28th May 2021.

Mr Hargreaves **HEADTEACHER** May Day: Mon 3rd May 2021 THIS WEEK

INSET: 28th May 2021

Monday 31st May – Friday 4th June 2021 Half term

Monday 4th June 2021 Summer 2 starts:

Friday 16th July 2021 for pupils Summer Term Ends:



Compassion is one of our Values for Victory. As India faces a new wave of Covid, our thoughts go to the population and also to our families here at Northway who have loved ones in India that they may be worried about.

Summer Uniform

At Northway we have our main winter uniform that can be worn throughout the year. Some parents like to opt for the summer uniform when (if) the weather gets warmer. Please **do not think you need** to purchase summer uniform, it is a choice.

Traditionally:

Boys have worn a white polo shirt and grey school shorts. Girls have worn a pale blue gingham summer dress with Northway cardigan.

If your child would like to continue wearing their winter uniform, they are very welcome to. Boys and girls may like to wear a short sleeve shirt / blouse with their tie and wear grey school shorts / Skorts / culottes.

Information:

https://www.northway.liverpool.sch.uk/uniform/



PTFA@Northway

https://www.northway.liverpool .sch.uk/ptfa/

Final week of 'Coin Wars next week.



ParentPay is our electronic payment site. If you have lost your log-in details or need assistance with the system, please ring our School Office.

PTFA@NORTHWAY

1, 2, 3, 4, WE DECLARE A

COINWAR

Have you looked down the back of your sofa recently?

Any loose change on the floor of the car?

All coins welcome

Each class will have their own collection Jar.

and

the class that collects the most coins will win a class prize of their choice!

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!



Ending on Friday 7th May

Money raised will be used for an experience for the children at the end of this half term

Life is like a camera. 📷 Just focus on what's important. Capture the good times, develop from the negatives and if things don't turn out - take another shot. Happy Thursday. 😊



Extra-Curricular Clubs:

Extra-Curricular Clubs are now back up and running, all following current guidelines. It has been fantastic to see and hear the children engaging, laughing and bringing such energy to school.

Mrs Clay and Miss Sultan are managing the bookings for Clubs.

Our Covid-Catch up Clubs are by invitation. The current cohort of children are doing so well!

'Together we can achieve anything'

All learners, all valued, all achieving, all the time

Together involves everyone...which makes it all the more exciting!